
  LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Ludham Parish Council held on Tuesday 1st March 2016
in the Church Room, Ludham 

Present: 
Cllr M Flett
Cllr P Wall

Cllr T Gabriel
Cllr R Pinning

Cllr A Lumbard
Cllr J Youngs
Cllr M Monk

Cllr S Farnsworth
Cllr B Tubby

Cllr C Willoughby

Cllr A Lupson
Mrs J Beardshaw, Clerk
1. Welcome to the public: the Chairman welcomed 9 members of the public
2. Apologies for absence:  apologies were received from Cllr Usher
3. Declarations of interest: Cllr B Tubby declared an interest in item 10a
4. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 2nd February 2016 were approved  
5. Matters Arising: 
a. Playground update (seesaw).  Cllr Monk explained that he had received the parts for the seesaw from the Clerk and would anticipate replacing the seesaw when he could.
b. Highways Engineer.  Catfield Road work planned.  The Clerk had contacted the Highways Engineer, who had visited the School and viewed the parking situation outside the School on the Catfield Road.  The Highways Engineer had explained that ‘the areas can bid for a pot of monies under the banner of 2016/17 Area Manager Schemes, and I think it would be a good example to put forward. I will submit a bid (100% NCC funded) to our capital projects team in April 2016 for 70 metres from My Way to the school gate of footway and drainage improvements’.  The Highways Engineer had informed the Clerk that he would hope to have the work done during the school holidays July / August 2016 if the bid was successful

c. Boat Waste update.  The Chairman explained that as a result of lobbying NCC, Scott Martin had informed local members and the Clerk that the bins at Ludham Bridge and Womack Staithe (and the Horning bins) would be retained until the Parish Councils concerned could consider including the boat waste within precept.  The Chairman asked Mr Whitaker of Herbert Woods boatyard (present at the meeting as a member of the public and parishioner of Ludham) if he could clarify what information boat yards will be giving boat hirers.  Mr Whitaker was able to confirm that details about boat waste, including where waste could be disposed of, would be included in the handbook to hirers
6. Correspondence:

a. PCSO report. The PCSO had sent the Clerk a report detailing that there had been 6 calls since the last meeting, as follows:  1 report of animal issues, 1 report of suspicious circumstances, 1 road related call, 1 report of criminal damage, 1 report of found property, and 1 call for a concern for safety.  As a result of these calls there had been 1 reported crime: criminal damage to a property on Catfield Road between 4th and 7th February
b. Broads Authority Public Consultations: Broads Plan and Broads Local Plan.  Consultation open until 8th April.  All consultation documents available at: http://www.broads-authority.gov.uk/broadsconsultations and a questionnaire for the Broads Local Plan https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/HHFVCCS.  The Chairman urged all Councillors to fill in the online questionnaire or to contact the BA with their opinions on both plans
c. Cllr Usher.  Traffic data strips damaged on Catfield Road.  Cllr Usher had emailed the Clerk to explain that the data stripes on the Catfield Road had been damaged.  He had also noted that the tubes were shortly to be moved to Johnson Street for speed data gathering.  Noted
7. Agenda items: 
a. To discuss the Village Litter Pick ‘Clean for the Queen’ March 5th 2016 10am.  The Chairman urged all Councillors and members of the public to join in the village litter pick
b. To hear from Andrea Long, Director of Planning and Resources at the Broads Authority on the consultations in item 6b (above) and to discuss a Parish Council response to the two consultations.  The Chairman noted that unfortunately Andrea Long had had to cancel her visit at the last minute due to unforeseen circumstances
8. Reports:  
a. None
9. Adjourn meeting
The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 7.58pm for the public session.
Reconvene meeting.

10. Planning Applications:   
a. BA/2016/0072.  White House Farm, Clint Street.  Variation of condition for pp BA/2012/0258FUL to reduce the number of roof lights, change the location of the feed hoppers, remove the walled enclosures, change the surface water disposal system and change the demarcation of the loading / unloading and turning waiting area.  
The Chairman asked Cllr Tubby (during the public session) if he would like to explain these changes in conditions to make the situation clearer for Councillors.  The Chairman also informed Cllr Tubby that if he would like to leave the room during the discussion regarding the application, he could do so, but that if he remained within the room he must not take part in the discussion or vote.  Councillors voted to Support this application
11. Planning Decisions:
12. Finance

a. The Chairman noted that he had signed and agreed a bank reconciliation for the previous month’s finances.
b. The following payments were authorised: 
i. S/O: Peakes.  Grass cutting.  £259
ii. D/D: Clerk Pension.  £28.71 from PC, £11.48 from Clerk.  Total £40.19
iii. Chq no 1098.  Wicksteed Playgrounds.  See-saw parts.  £66 inc £11.10 VAT
iv. Chq no 1099.  URM UK Ltd.  Glass recycling.  £25.56 inc £4.26 VAT
v. Chq no 1100.  Clerk’s salary and expenses.  £350.26
c. Receipts:
i. None
13. At the Chairman’s discretion: 
14. Items for the Parish News: 
a. Boat Waste – not for use by local residents.  Bins for boaters only
b. Broads Plan and Broads Local Plan

c. Planning

d. Catfield Road (outside School)
15. To consider other items for future agendas
16. Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 5th April 2016 at 7.30pm in the Church Rooms, Ludham
The meeting closed at 8.20pm
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